
School Building Committee Outreach Committee 

Virtual Meeting Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 
Order Suspending Certain Provisions of Open Meeting Law 

June 5, 2020 

Present: Kim Bodnar, Jennifer Glass and Gina Halsted 

The meeting commenced at 1:33 pm. 

Kim Bodnar opened the meeting, noting that the Open Meeting Law requirement to have a quorum present in a 
physical location has been suspended per Governor Baker’s March 12th declaration of a state of emergency due 
to the COVID-19 pandemic.  She took a name roll call. 
 
Upcoming Blog:   The Committee began with a discussion of blog content for the coming week.  Jennifer Glass 
suggested including a link to the recording of the June 4th SBC Virtual Community Forum.  She could include 
recent photos showing the classrooms being packed up and interiors of the temporary classrooms.  Ms. Glass 
shared that she also has a wonderful aerial shot of the campus provided by a community member.  The blog 
should also include a reminder of the June 8th SBC Community Forum scheduled for 8pm. 
 
Ms. Glass will use Google Forms to share the video and collect resident comments and questions.   
 
Kim Bodnar suggested that the blog emphasize why the items listed in Warrant Article 8 are important and were 
selected by the SBC. 
 
Gina Halsted made the point that the items selected each compromise the educational, operational & 
sustainability goals of the school.  Ms. Glass suggested creating a chart that maps each item to the 5 core project 
values.  The committee revised one of the pages of the Town Meeting handout to map items to values. 
 
The Committee agreed that the June 7th blog post would feature the two-page Town Meeting handout. 
 
Ms. Bodnar asked how the post could be framed, given the state of the world.  Ms. Glass suggested quoting 
some key passages from Chris Fasciano’s statements of the June 4th Community Forum.  After reviewing the text 
of his remarks, the Committee selected two sections for the blog and agreed to provide links to the five slides. 
 
The Committee agreed to publish the post on Sunday, June 7th with the title “This time was different”.   
 
Ms. Glass suggested including a “Just For Fun” section at the end of the post with the question, “What does the 
campus look like from the air?” and a link to the aerial photo. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 10rd at 11am. 
 
Ms. Glass made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Halsted seconded.  The motion was approved via roll call vote:  Glass, 
aye; Halsted, aye; Bodnar, aye.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:28pm.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Gina Halsted 


